












                     ENCLOSURE 1 
                  DIRECTOR'S DECISION

67 of 116

Closing statement 

ATTACHMENT 11 
APPLICANT RESPONSE TO CRITERIA 

I have been working very closely with Ms. Allison Zike from City of Kirkland to resolve this matter in the 

most efficient manner possible. Hopefully the City was able to recognize that we have fully complied 

with the City's request to investigate this issue and have complied by conducting multiple surveys to find 

the most accurate information. 

While we feel fortunate that we have identified a root cause, it is unfortunate that no one was able to 

pin-point the mistake that was made during planning stage. We believe that this was truly an honest 

mistake. 

At this stage, all my savings and stocks have been liquidated to complete the construction and I am in a 

situation where I cannot afford to make revisions to the property to meet the 319.69ft requirement for 

monetary (not much savings left after liquidating all my assets) and emotional reasons (I had to rebuild 

this property as a result of major fire damage in Aug 2013 and went through a lot of emotional rides). 

From what I understand, there has not been any neighbor complaint on my property and while I 

understand that this irrelevant in your decision making, I hope this is also contributing favorably in City's 

decision making. Once again, I would like to emphasize that: 

1. We have spent a lot of money and time/effort to comply with City's request and to obtain the 

most accurate information related to elevation surveys. 

2. We have tried our best to create a document that portrays all of the events that took place and 

pin-point where we believe the errors were made (although honest mistake). 

3. Hopefully, my contractor and I have supplied enough information for City of Kirkland to carefully 

review this variance application. 

4. Additional Variance Criteria 

A. The subject property is not causing detriments from neighbor's view 

B. OLD structure (built in 1986) and the new structure (built in 2015) shows similarity in house 

design and elevation structure 

C. Permit (granted in 1985) also states the max height limitation as 25". 

l 5
t floor elevation of old and new structures are very similar (if not the same) and both 

structures show similarity in house design and elevation structure. 

I am desperately looking forward to a decision that allows the property to remain as-it-is. If 

you have any questions, please feel free to contact me via email (samchoil@gmail.com) or via 

phone (425 749 1322) and I will do my best to respond in a timely manner. 

Sincerely 

Sam Choi. 
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